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Dear Saints Families-

Welcome to fall! This is my favorite time of year and I am reminded 
of why every time I step outside; the beauty of the St. Croix Falls area is unmatched
particularly when it comes to the fall colors. This is also a sure sign of the changes yet
to come in terms of weather as well as school operations. Students and staff are
comfortably in "full swing" and we will be soon transitioning to the winter season; as
a result, there are some relevant updates for the community to be aware of.

To begin, the District will be conducting its Annual Meeting and Budget Hearing on
Monday, October 28 at which time the Board and taxpayers in attendance will be
presented with a budget for the 2024-2025 school year. The Board will then take
action to officially set the levy which is the last act to completely solidify the 2024-
2025 budget. I realize that it may seem odd that Districts in Wisconsin are required to
set their levies in October when our fiscal year begins on July 1; however, this is as a
result of when Districts receive final data from the State necessary to complete and
finalize the levy. There are three "moving parts" required each year beginning with
the third Friday in September pupil count, followed by receiving equalized property
values from the State in early October, and finally Districts receive their certification
of State aid by October 15 per statute. Once these factors are known and certified,
the Board is able to officially set the levy. It does appear as though we will be
presenting a slight deficit budget for the 24-25 fiscal year due to the loss of ESSER
funding (COVID money) available over the past two budget cycles. Unfortunately,
when the legislature passed the 2023-2025 biennial budget, they relied on those
ESSER funds as a source of revenue for school operations which did not completely
account for the timing of the use of those funds available under statute. Districts had
until September of 2024 to expend all of the ESSER funds and our District expended
those funds last fiscal year (prior to June 30, 2024). That said, the projected deficit
will be covered by fund balance available from last fiscal year due to the fact that
since those ESSER dollars were claimed last fiscal year, we ended the 23-24 fiscal
year with a slight surplus. This is good news; however, it also points to the
importance of the legislature stepping up to better fund public education when
developing the 25-27 biennial budget. More to come in that regard once the elections
take place and the State legislature begins its budget work in earnest.  
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On a related note, you may be aware that as part of the Board's goals and our strategic
plan, the District is focused on enhancing our approach to marketing, communications,
and community engagement. To that end, the Board approved the creation of a new
position, the Director of Marketing, Community Education, and Community
Engagement, for the District when it approved a newly developed job description on
September 24. The position was subsequently posted and we had several well qualified
applicants apply; interviews will be conducted and an individual will be brought
forward for consideration by the Board at a future meeting to fill this new position.
This position, once filled, will be funded completely by Fund 80 (the "community"
fund) which is levied for outside of the revenue cap and Fund 10 (the "general" fund).
What this means is that the addition of this position will have NO impact on our budget
for serving students including special education students. In short, the addition of this
position will have no adverse fiscal impact on staff, students, or programming District-
wide. The position will however, seek to improve communication and community
engagement over time through active involvement and outreach in the community as
well as social media and other relevant communication tools and activities.

Speaking of outreach, a huge THANK YOU to those who attended the STAR
Foundation's taco bingo event as well as those who were able to join us at the Dairy
Queen for the "meet and greet" with the administrative team and STAR Foundation
members. Both of these events were a ton of fun and a lot of time and energy were
invested by multiple individuals to benefit our students, staff, schools, and
community. We are truly blessed to be in an area where many people are focused on
our kids, our schools, and our community!  

With respect to the winter season and weather, I wanted to alert you to a minor change
that we intend to implement this school year. I am a firm believer in hard work and
solid academics, but I am also a firm believer in kids being allowed to be kids. Starting
this year, we will not require any off-site/ virtual work for students for the first TWO (2)
school closure days; I feel there is significant value in retaining some of the "magic" for
kids when they wake up to find there is "no school today". Their "assignments" on
those first two days should be to play outside! Specific information regarding
academic requirements after the first two closure days will be communicated to you
by your child(ren)'s school(s) when and if they occur.
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Please know that I do not take school closures lightly and I fully recognize the difficulty
they pose for most of our parents; that said, the safety of our students and staff is
paramount. I will do my best to balance the safety of our kids and family needs when
making decisions to close schools due to weather. Communication regarding school
closures will be as they have been in the past. 

Best of luck to our fall sports teams as they either wrap up their season or head into
tournament play! I also have to put a plug in regarding the Shrek musical slated for
November 15th through the 17th; our kids and staff have been hard at work developing
the set, practicing lines, and getting prepared overall. This is going to be an
outstanding show!  

GO SAINTS!

Lastly, I cannot express enough how awesome the student body is here. As you know, I
have been involved in other Districts over the past 16 years and although there are
awesome kids everywhere I have been, I can also say the SCF schools are unparalleled
in that regard. This is due to you as parents as well as our dedicated and engaged staff
members. This is an OUTSTANDING place.

Take care.

Sincerely, 
Craig G. Broeren
Superintendent



Superintendent: Craig Broeren  (ext 1401)   
Finance Director: LaRae Zappa  (ext 1402)  
Accounts Payable/Receivable: Betsy Beaupre  (ext 1403)  
Student Data Coordinator/Special Education Secretary: Tammy Guggisberg (ext 1209) 
Payroll/Benefits Coordinator: Kayla Daugherty  (ext 1405 )
Director of  Curriculum, Instruction, and Technology: Brian Kray  (ext 1253)
Director of Special Education: Shelly Schmitz-Ince  (ext 1410)
School Psychologist: Tanya Milanowski  (ext 1203)

Athletic Director: Tara Rose  (ext 1305)
School Nurse: Hollie Miller  (ext 1411)
Food Service Supervisor: Amy Dauscher  (ext 1325)
Building and Grounds Supervisor: Brian Warner  (ext 1407)
Transportation: Stephanie Kemen  (ext 1500)

ST CROIX FALLS SCHOOL DISTRICT CONTACTS
School Board
President: Brent McCurdy -  mccurbr@scfschools.com
Vice President: Tahsina Raygor -  raygota@scfschools.com
Clerk: Steve Bont -  bontst@scfschools.com
Treasurer: Matt Brice -  bricema@scfschools.com
Member: Roni Schuler -  schulro@scfschools.com

District Office  715-483-9823

Building Administrator Contacts
High School Principal: 
Mike Wilson
740 Maple Drive
PO Box 130
St Croix Falls, WI 54024
715-483-9824 ext. 1302
wilsomi@scfschools.com

Middle School Principal: 
Darrell Imhoff
740 Maple Drive
PO Box 130
St Croix Falls, WI 54024
715-483-9825 ext. 1202
imhofda@scfschools.com

Elementary School Principal: 
Rita Platt
651 Louisiana Street
PO Box 130
St Croix Falls, WI 54024
715-483-9826 ext. 1102
plattri@scfschools.com

General phone numbers
 Elementary School: 715-483-9826
     ext. 1100
 Dresser School: 715-755-3165
     ext. 1600
 Middle School: 715-483-9825
     ext. 1200/1201
 High School: 715-483-9824
     ext. 1300/1301
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ST CROIX FALLS SCHOOL DISTRICT INFORMATION

Emergency Contact Information
Please return your child’s emergency contact information as soon as possible. All
forms are available online beginning this year. Be sure to identify the applicable offices
if you have a change of information any time during the school year.  Keeping your
phone numbers and emails up to date is the most reliable way for the school to get
information to you. 

School Closings

If, for any reason, schools need to close; closings are broadcast over the following television
stations:
WCCO Channel 4
KSTP Channel 5
KARE Channel 11
FOX Channel 9

Updates will be put on the school website and on the school’s Facebook page.

School Messenger will call/text the phone number(s) you have provided as well.
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Parents: This is a reminder on attendance. 

Per our student handbooks, each student is allowed ten parent excused days each school year.
A parent or guardian is required to notify the school when a child is absent from school. When
taking a vacation, we require at least two days notification before being absent from school.

Students arriving late to school require a parental note or phone call and must sign in at the
office window and receive a pass from one of the school secretaries for class. Being tardy for
school beyond the time specified in your school’s handbook will result in your student being
marked absent. Accumulating multiple tardies, excused or unexcused, to any class, will result in
detentions (for middle and high school students only).

For the specific school attendance policies, please visit our school website. If you have any
attendance questions, or you are calling to excuse your student, please call your school’s
office.

High School Office: 715-483-9824                Attendance: 715-483-7726 

Middle School Office: 715-483-9825            Attendance: 715-483-7727 

Elementary School Office: 715-483-9826    Attendance: 715-483-7728 

Dresser School Office: 715-755-3165           Attendance: 715-483-7729

Power School is a great tool for parents to keep track of their student’s attendance as well as their
grades and school lunch accounts. If you are looking for guidance on how to access this, visit this link: 

                     https://parentaccess.scfschools.com/home

https://parentaccess.scfschools.com/home


Mike Wilson
A  N O T E  F R O M  T H E  H I G H  S C H O O L
P R I N C I P A L
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Greetings,

Time is moving fast as we finish up the first quarter of the 2024-25
 school year. As the new principal this year, one area of focus that 
we will be concentrating on is belongingness.  It is no secret that the 
more involved (belonging) a student is with school, the more successful 
they will likely be.  Currently, we have nearly 80% of our students involved in a club,
group, sport, or activity.  Along with student belongingness, I want to encourage parent
involvement.  Please keep in touch with teachers and coaches and reach out to the
high school office with any questions.  Utilizing PowerSchool is a great way to keep on
top of student’s grades and attendance.  

Parent/teacher conferences were scheduled for the evening of October 17 and will
also be held December 12th.  If you wish to meet and speak with a teacher face to face,
drop in.  We appreciate the communication and dedication that parents can bring to
our partnership.  

We have had a great start to the school year with so many things going on at the high
school.  Our fall athletic teams have enjoyed great seasons.  The football team appears
to be heading deep into the playoffs the way they are dominating on the field.  The
volleyball team continues to impress with their athleticism and also looks to make a
deep run. The XC team members have continued to improve as the year has gone on
with many runners achieving personal bests again and again.  The soccer team has
made great improvements and is looking like a team that can beat anybody.  The girl's
golf team finished the regular season strong and Kenzie Fleck represented SCFHS well
by making it all the way to sectionals. The dance team has entertained large crowds at
the football games and the homecoming parade and will begin the competition season
soon.  The drama department is hard at work preparing the cast and crew to present
Shrek, The Musical, with shows November 14-17. 

Our new staff have acclimated well and are fitting in with our high school teaching
team nicely.  Katie Tietz (physical education and health) will be helping coach girls
basketball and track/field.  Alison Lecuyer has picked up on the school counseling role
with excitement and enthusiasm, connecting with student after student and making a
difference in their lives.  Jenelle Pringle, special education paraprofessional, is
supportive and caring and works hard daily to benefit our students.

The high school population is sitting right at 350 students.  This is about as large of a
student body as SCFHS has ever had.  The senior (94) and sophomore (100) classes are
the largest in the district.  As you can imagine, the energy and activity every day in the
building is impressive.  



A  N O T E  F R O M  T H E  H I G H  S C H O O L
P R I N C I P A L
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This year we have instituted a new Academic and Career Planning (ACP) process. All
high school students are assigned to an advisor who they will meet with once per
month to work on post-secondary goals and future planning. Throughout the year
students will utilize different tools, applications, and websites such as Xello, designed
to help with career exploration. Ask your student to show you their Xello work.
Students are working on career exploration, resume writing, college searches, and
financial literacy to name a few of the topics. 

Take care,
Mr. Wilson

SCFHS Student Accolades:  AP Scholar Awards
Every fall, the Advanced Placement Program recognizes high school students who have demonstrated
outstanding college-level achievement through their performance on multiple AP Exams.

AP Scholar
Granted to students who receive scores of 3 or higher on three or more AP Exams.
Amber Bateman, Lincoln Ferris, Emilie Glenna, Chase Lessard, Morgan Marks, Emily McManus, Ava Nunes
Kelita Nwachukwu, Peyton Park, Owen Rochford, Amelia Svardahl

AP Scholar w/ Honors
Granted to students who receive an average score of at least 3.25 on all AP Exams taken, and scores of 3 or higher
on four or more of these exams.
Logan Bockman, Amelia Broome, Taryn Gaffey, Alexandra Lehman, Lucas Lunsman, Loganne Marks, Spencer
Palmquist, Ella Stenberg, Alaina Smith

SCFHS recognized as an AP Pacesetter school!
For the past ten-plus years, the Pacesetter Award from the the Wisconsin Advanced Placement Advisory Council
(WAPAC) and the Wisconsin Department of Public Instruction has recognized high-performing AP schools in the
state. In 2023, 151 schools earned special recognition for their work engaging students in advanced coursework
and acknowledging student performance on AP exams.  Pacesetter Awards are a celebration of excellence from
across our state.  According to The College Board, “AP students, including those with average scores of 1 or 2, are
more likely to enroll in a 4-year college, compared to academically similar students who didn’t take AP in high
school.” By these metrics, we know that Pacesetter schools are doing important work to prepare students to be
college and career ready.  
What makes a Pacesetter school?
Pacesetter schools are acknowledged for their efforts at one of three levels:

Level 1: 30% or more of all student participation in at least one AP exam and 70% or more earning scores of 3
or above on the exams.
Level 2: 20% or more of all student participation in at least one AP exam and 65% or more earning scores of 3
or above on the exams.
Level 3: 10% or more of all student participation in at least one AP exam and 60% or more earning scores of 3
or above on the exams.

St. Croix Falls High School met the Level 2 criteria!  
Of the 151 schools that met criteria to be a Level 1, 2, or 3 Pacesetter:

24 schools were at Level 1
37 schools were at Level 2
90 schools were at Level 3



Mrs. Hoefs’
WWII class visited the Minnesota

Commemorative Airforce
Museum in South Saint Paul. Here

they were able to interact with
WWII airplanes and vehicles

including “Miss Mitchell” a B-25
Bomber.

Mrs. Hoefs’ Vietnam War class traveled to
the Helicopter Conservancy in New

Richmond. Here students received a tour of
two Hueys, a Cobra and another scout
helicopter from Vietnam War pilot, Mr.

Mitchell Madison. Students were able to ask
questions and sit in these machines, all of
which were flown in Vietnam. One of the
helicopters saw serious combat and still

had bullet holes. If you are interested in the
Helicopter Conservancy, see their website-

https://helicopterconservancy.org/

SCF HIGH SCHOOL
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https://helicopterconservancy.org/
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Rotary Student of the MonthRotary Student of the MonthRotary Student of the Month

Sports Marketing & Management
Students have been learning about marketing

tactics and trends, sports marketing, and
management. They have been learning how to
create graphics and animations for marketing
and promotion along with using on Daktronics

software. They have been spending the last
half of class learning to operate the

Daktronics software and video scoreboard.
Here are some of their creations-



St. Croix Falls High School Drama Department Presents

Venue: St. Croix Falls High School Fine Arts Center

Performance Dates: Thursday, November 14, 2024 - Sunday, November 17,
2024

Synopsis (from Music Theatre International): "'Once upon a time, there was a
little ogre named Shrek....' And thus begins the tale of an unlikely hero who
finds himself on a life-changing journey alongside a wisecracking Donkey and
a feisty princess who resists her rescue. Throw in a short-tempered bad guy,
a cookie with an attitude and over a dozen other fairy tale misfits, and you've
got the kind of mess that calls for a real hero. Luckily, there's one on hand...
and his name is Shrek.

...Irreverently fun for the whole family, Shrek proves that beauty is truly in
the eye of the ogre." 

Join us for a performance, and be a part of our story! Tickets will go on sale in
early November. 

SCF HIGH SCHOOL
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The public is invited to the District-wide Veterans Day Program on
November 11th at 9 am in the High School Gym. At this program, our area
veterans will be celebrated and the St. Croix Falls Veterans Wall of Honor
will be dedicated. Three years in the making, the Wall acknowledges St.
Croix Falls graduates who have joined the Armed Forces. The 14x40ft Wall
was designed locally by Sign Xpress and is located in the high school
cafeteria. A 5x7 picture of each nominated graduate who joined the military
will be placed on the Wall. A special portion of the Wall is dedicated to the
seven graduates who gave their lives for their country. Forty-eight
nominations were received the first year of the project, and there is hope
that more and more graduates are added every year. Donations were
received from several local businesses and non-profits including Johnson
Motors, MidWest One Bank, SCF Lions Club, Dresser Lions Club, Balsam
Lake Day Friends Program, the Cushing Legion, SCF VFW, and the STAR
Foundation. As this is an ongoing project donations are still being accepted
and can be turned in to the high school office. If you or someone you know
would like to nominate a graduate for the Veterans Wall of Honor, please
get in touch with Marley Hoefs at hoefsma@scf.k12.wi.us.

mailto:hoefsma@scf.k12.wi.us


Dear Parents of High School Students With Disabilities,

Parenting of a student with a disability can be overwhelming. Thousands of
questions run through your head. What type of accommodations and support
should my child be getting at school? What type of support should I be giving my
child at home? What’s an IEP? Is there support after high school? This letter
should serve as a guide to answering some of those questions. 

SCF School District Special Education Information
https://sites.google.com/scfschools.com/studentservices/special-education?
authuser=0 

Many special education questions can be answered here:
Special Education Home Page

https://dpi.wi.gov/sped 
Special Education: Parent Homepage

https://dpi.wi.gov/sped/families/rights
Intro To Special Education Booklet

https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/families-students/intro-se.pdf
If you have more questions or need more information and would like to talk with a
special education teacher, please feel free to contact us.
Thank you!

High School Special Education Teachers:

Chris Schmidt Email: schmich@scfschools.com
            Phone: 715-483-2507 ex 1308

Cory Schmidt Email: schmico@scfschools.com
            Phone: 715-483-2507 ex 1309

Tia Svardahl Email: svardti@scfschools.com
            Phone: 715-483-2507 ex 1337

SCF HS SPECIAL EDUCATION RESOURCES
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https://sites.google.com/scfschools.com/studentservices/special-education?authuser=0
https://sites.google.com/scfschools.com/studentservices/special-education?authuser=0
https://sites.google.com/scfschools.com/studentservices/special-education?authuser=0
https://dpi.wi.gov/sped
https://dpi.wi.gov/sped
https://dpi.wi.gov/sped/families/rights
https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/families-students/intro-se.pdf
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A NOTE FROM THE MIDDLE SCHOOL 
PRINCIPAL Darrell Imhoff

We’re excited to share that the 2024-25 school year is off to 
a fantastic start at St. Croix Falls Middle School! Our students 
have seamlessly settled into their routines, diving into their 
classes and activities with enthusiasm. It’s heartwarming to see 
friendships rekindled and our students embracing new opportunities for learning and
personal growth. As we embark on this exciting journey together, we’re committed to
creating a supportive and inspiring environment for every student.

This year, we’re focusing on the 3 Rs: Respect Self, Respect Others, and Respect
Property. These principles form the foundation of our positive behavior interventions
and strategies programming at the middle school. The 3 Rs promote positive
practices and help cultivate the qualities that lead to student success:

Respect SELF
Make good decisions today for a successful tomorrow.
Practice grit and take pride in your work.
Care for your mind and body.
Advocate for yourself.

Respect OTHERS
Treat others as they wish to be treated.
Be considerate of others’ ideas, choices, and boundaries.
Show empathy and assertiveness.
Encourage your peers.

Respect PROPERTY
Use items as intended.
Ask before using others’ belongings.
Report any damage.
Leave your space better than you found it.

Safety Reminder: 
Drop-off and Pick-up: for the safety of all students, please use the designated drive-
through area by the middle school office entrance for drop-off and pick-up. If you’re
waiting for your child, please remain in the drive-through or the parking lot across
from the turnaround. Avoid waiting or lining up on the roadway, as it can create
congestion and unsafe conditions.
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A NOTE FROM THE MIDDLE SCHOOL 
PRINCIPAL

The middle School Building hours are 7:30 am - 3:45pm
Students should not be in the building before 7:30 or after 

3:45 without planned supervision
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Grades: 
Parents, please remember that PowerSchool and Schoology are excellent tools for
tracking your child’s grades. If you need assistance connecting to either platform,
don’t hesitate to reach out to the middle school office. We use a standard grading
scale of A, B, C, D, and F. Classwork and assessments contribute to overall grades,
with seventh and eighth graders’ assessments counting for 70% and daily work for
30%. For fifth and sixth graders, assessments count for 60% and daily work for
40%. If you have questions about your child’s grades, please contact their teacher
directly.

It’s been a wonderful start to the year, and we are proud to be Saints! Please feel
free to reach out to me with any questions or concerns.

Darrell Imhoff 
Middle School Principal
Imhofda@scfschools.com
715-483-9823 ext. 1202

MIDDLE SCHOOLMIDDLE SCHOOL
HOMEWORK HELPHOMEWORK HELP

3:30-4:30 PM3:30-4:30 PM
MONDAY -MONDAY -

THURSDAYTHURSDAY



MIDDLE SCHOOL

pg. 17

Critical Minds, Constructive Voices: Cultivating a Culture of Argument That Moves
Beyond Winning and Losing. 

At Saint Croix Falls Middle School, we're redefining what it means to 'argue' in the
classroom. In Mr. Wondra's 8th-grade Language Arts class, students are engaging
in collaborative discussions that go far beyond simple debates.

Our young scholars are diving deep into complex issues, learning that real-world
topics rarely have just two sides. They're developing critical thinking skills by
exploring multiple perspectives – a crucial ability in today's diverse world.
Recently, the class examined Edgar Allan Poe's classic "The Tell-Tale Heart," using
it as a springboard to discuss intricate themes of mental health and criminal
responsibility. Students analyzed evidence, formed arguments, and considered
the nuances of these challenging topics.

This approach isn't just about literature – it's about nurturing organized thinking,
high-level analysis, and thoughtful reflection. Our students are learning to:
• Craft strong, well-reasoned arguments
• Evaluate and prioritize evidence
• Connect ideas through insightful commentary

By making their thinking visible through writing, students are developing skills that
will serve them well in high school, college, and beyond. They're not just learning
to write – they're writing to learn and understand our complex world.
We're proud to see our 8th graders engaging so deeply with challenging material,
demonstrating that 'arguing' can be a positive, collaborative process of
exploration and growth."



A  N O T E  F R O M  T H E  E L E M E N T A R Y
S C H O O L  P R I N C I P A L Rita Platt
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Dear Saints Families, 

Our year has been wonderful so far! The Dresser and St. Croix Falls 
kids are, without a doubt, the best kids in the world. Staff often comment 
on how working in our schools is like working in a little slice of heaven and I 
feel that way too.  Additionally, families, we are VERY grateful to you for the support
you’ve shown. 

The success of our little school is known far and wide and I often get emails and phone
calls from school leaders from far flung towns and states asking how we can be so
successful. I always share the four things that make SCF and Dresser ES the best of the
best. 

We do so well because we have the best:

Teachers and staff. 1.
   2. Students.
   3. Families.
   4. Community.

School-Home Collaboration

The staff and I realize that parents are a child’s first and best teachers. We need you. You
can rely on us to do our best with your sweetie pies and to support you as parents and we
ask you to do the following to support our work. 

Speak kindly of school and teachers. Research has found that parents’ verbalized
perception of a school has a profound impact on student learning and behavior.
Staying positive is amazingingly powerful! 
Organize your day so that children read for 20 minutes each day. This is a homework
expectation for every Dresser and SCF ES student. If your little darling can’t read,
please read to her/him. Additionally, students should spend 5 minutes on math fact
practice and/or spelling practice each day as needed. If you need support getting this
going at your house, let me know, I truly love to help! 
Limit free-play electronics to an hour a day maximum and encourage as much outdoor
and creative play as possible! We live in one of the most beautiful places on the
planet, let’s pledge to enjoy it this year! 
Communicate with us! Please check your ClassTag, bookmark the elementary schools’
webpage (https://www.scf.k12.wi.us/schools/scf/) and share your updated email
information. This year more than ever, we need an electronic means of
communication. 
If there is a change in transportation ALWAYS write a note or call the office directly.
ClassTag, email, and other communication systems do not work for changes in
transportation. 



A  N O T E  F R O M  T H E  E L E M E N T A R Y
S C H O O L  P R I N C I P A L
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Please remember, we need you as much as you need us. We serve children best when we
try to be on the same page. Reach out with questions, concerns, and suggestions when
you have them. Also, reach out with compliments. The teachers have been on overdrive
trying to do the very best they can. Your words of encouragement mean a lot. 

Parking/Drop Off/Pick Up Reminders

Unfortunately, the parking lot can be a very dangerous place. I often see folks driving fast,
texting, or being otherwise distracted. My goal is to protect our precious Saints, not to
bug you! But, sometimes one seems to come with the other! Please remember to: 

Park in designated spaces only. 
In the turn around at the SCF Elementary School, please go to the end of the circle to
let your student out and keep the flow of traffic moving. There are no vehicles allowed
in the circle after school. 
Please model safe walking by always using the sidewalks. 
We love dogs but they are only allowed on school grounds if they remain in your
vehicle.

Tips and Hints for Happy/Healthy Kiddos

Below are some tips, hints, and reminders for helping your child continue to succeed in
school and at home. Please never hesitate to reach out with questions, ideas, and
concerns. Working with families is one of my favorite aspects of my job. 

Chores! Not Just for Parents!

A good rule of thumb is:

If they are capable of doing it themselves,

they should do it themselves.

Check out the chart of chore ideas below

for ideas. Then, after chores, let your

sweetie chill-out with a good book for 20-30

minutes of much needed down-time.

A Saint C.A.R.E.S! Behavior Guidelines  

Cooperation: I work well with others! 

Assertion: I use my words to stand up for

myself and others!

Responsibility: I do what needs to get done! 

Empathy: I think about how others feel, and I

am caring. 

Self-Control: I control my body and my mind. 



A  N O T E  F R O M  T H E  E L E M E N T A R Y
S C H O O L  P R I N C I P A L
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Building the Attendance Habit

Getting back into the habit of daily attendance matters
more than ever as we recover from the pandemic.
Going to school every day is an opportunity to:

Build routines that will be useful for the rest of life.
Help reduce stress because students don’t always
feel “out of the loop”.
Connect to friends and teachers and build support
systems and a sense of belonging.
Engage in learning and stay at or above grade level.

Often parents don’t realize how quickly absences add
up and what a profound effect they can have on a
child’s life. When students miss two days a month it
may not seem like much but it quickly adds up to
almost a full month of learning loss! 

Thoughts to Consider:

Keeping a student home when she or he has a fever is ALWAYS the right thing to do. 
Keeping a student home when she or he has a slight runny nose or cough may not be
necessary.  
When students are frequently absent (more than once or twice a month) the teacher
needs to devote more time to “catching up” and that means a loss of teaching time for
all children.
Students who are frequently absent are more likely to be significantly below grade
level in reading and math and that has far-reaching effects. 

When Your Kiddo Doesn’t Want to Go

Sometimes our children (mine included!), don’t want to go to school. That is normal! I love
my job to the moon and back and sometimes I still don’t want to go to work! The call of a
cozy day at home can be tempting. But, I promise you, once your children are here, they
tend to be happy, even if they put on a strong fuss at home in the morning. Below are tips
to help your child get up and head to school each morning. 

Make sure that you share with them how important school is. Never give your child the
idea that school is optional. 
Remind your child about how much fun they have with their friends.

Attendance Reminders

We love our students and want to see their smiling faces as often as possible! This year,
we encourage you to make good attendance a goal. 
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ELEMENTARY  SCHOOL 

When your child comes home from school, ask her/him to tell you about something
fun or funny that happened. Help your kiddos focus on how great it is to be in a
community each day. 
Set a routine with an early bedtime. Most American children do not get nearly enough
sleep. Elementary school children need between 9 and 12 hours of sleep each night! 
Don’t allow electronics of any kind for at least an hour before bed. 
Read with your child for at least 20 minutes before bed.
Build a routine for mornings with a set wake-up time and breakfast. 

We work hard to make our school environment a place where everyone can be safe,
happy, healthy and learning. Please reach out if you need help with attendance or
building routines. We will do our best to listen and partner with you so that our children
have a successful year. 

Yours in teaching and learning, 

Rita Platt
Principal, St. Croix Falls and Dresser Elementary Schools



Research shows that when students eat a healthy breakfast, academic performance,
attendance, and behavior all improve. All students deserve the chance to start their day with
the fuel they need to do well in school. However, many children and adolescents in
Wisconsin do not start their day with a healthy breakfast. School breakfast provides a
healthy start to the day for everybody, provides students with a healthy meal of fruits,
whole grains, and dairy, and can be a time saver for families, making mornings less rushed.
 

The National School Lunch Program sets the rules for daily meals. Breakfast and lunch have
different rules, this is so we can provide nutritionally balanced meals each school day. For
breakfast at St. Croix Falls, the food service staff offers at least 4 breakfast items. Students
must select at least 3 items which includes one 1/2 cup fruit. 

The national school food regulations state that 5 cups of fruit or juice weekly (juice can only
be 1/2 cup of the fruit provided) or 1 cup of fruit daily for all K-12 students must be served.
This means the SCFSD offers 1/2 cup of regular fruit like 1 orange, 1 apple, 1/4 cup raisins
(box) or cranberries (container) or 4 oz scoop of canned or fresh fruit plus 4 oz or 1/2 cup of
100% juice, and it must come in at the correct calorie levels and be low in fat and salt! 
             

             For students K-8th grade, 8 servings or ounces of meat or meat alternative or whole
             grain per week, at least 1oz daily, must be provided. The breakfast calorie limits are
             400-500 calories, less than 10 grams of saturated fat and less than 540 mg of sodium.

             For student 9-12, 9 servings must be offered per week, at least 1 serving daily. High
             school breakfast calorie limits are 450-600 calories, also less than 10 grams of
             saturated fat and sodium of below 640 mg of sodium. 
 

             2 kinds of 8 oz milk are served at St. Croix Falls; skim chocolate and 1% white milk. 

We try to make it simple for our student, offering a variety of fruits, grains and meat
alternative. This is called Offer vs Serve. Kids can pick 3 different items but at least one item
must be 1/2 cup fruit.  Breakfast meal pattern consists of three food items: 

1 cup Fruit/Vegetable 
1 to 2 oz of whole Grains or Meat/Meat Alternates (yogurt, cheese, eggs etc.)
Fluid Milk (1% white or fat-free flavored) 

Do you want to learn more about this? Click Here:
https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/school-nutrition/pdf/ovs-in-a-nutshell.pdf 

1st Breakfast is served to all Middle School student from 7:30 to 8:00 am. 
The HS School may eat at this breakfast time, 
or it is also offered at 9:30 AM (2nd Chance breakfast).  
This allows students the chance to eat when 
they are hungry. 
The same rules apply.
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Fall sports have been exceptional here in SCF and we
are so proud. We wish all of our fall teams the best 
as they enter their post-seasons! 

Our athletes are having amazing success in competition 
but here are some fall highlights outside their amazing 
athletic accomplishments.

6 SCF students (Morgan Hoverman, Garrett Dagestad, Catherine
Williams, Owen Wallace, Lucy Braund, and Carson Marks) went to
the Heart O’North Leadership & Sportsmanship Summit
Nevaeh Nwachukwu represented SCF in the WIAA Student-
Athlete Leadership Team and at the WIAA Area Meeting
Papa Murphy’s has been selling pizza and monkey bread at some
of our home games and donating a portion of their profit to the
athletic department! Thank you Papa Murphy’s!
Certain HS athletes are recognized as athletes of the month by
showing exceptional integrity, leadership, and sportsmanship!

This was our first year using the new video scoreboard for volleyball,
and we want to thank our generous sponsors for contributing to this!

#SAINTSNATION
pg. 23
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Notes from the Athletic Director

#SAINTSNATION
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Get gear anytime through this link - create your own great
saints look!

https://sideline.bsnsports.com/schools/wisconsin/saintcroi
xfalls/saint-croix-falls-high-school

Congratulations to Saints Football on being the 2024 Heart O’North Champions! 
This is the Saint's first-ever conference championship in the Heart O’North
Conference!

Photo by
Maddy Stensven 
Photography

Sports Schedules
The best place to find St. Croix Falls sports schedules and

changes in any schedule is the Heart O’ North website:
https://heartonorth.org/public/genie/142/school/674/

The hockey schedules (both boys and girls) can be found on
the Middle Border Conference website:

https://middleborderconference.org/public/genie/91/school/
210/

https://sideline.bsnsports.com/schools/wisconsin/saintcroixfalls/saint-croix-falls-high-school
https://sideline.bsnsports.com/schools/wisconsin/saintcroixfalls/saint-croix-falls-high-school
https://heartonorth.org/public/genie/142/school/674/
https://middleborderconference.org/public/genie/91/school/210/
https://middleborderconference.org/public/genie/91/school/210/
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Winter Sports: Reminder before an athlete can practice he/she needs
to have an up-to-date physical or alternate year card, be registered for
the sport, and have paid the fee. Concussion tests need to be
completed every other year for high school athletes, except for some
of our co-op sports, which require a yearly concussion test. Winter
concussion testing dates will be shared through HS announcements at
the end of October. 

Physical and Alternate Year forms can be found outside of the high
school office and at the bottom of the athletics school webpage, link:
https://www.scf.k12.wi.us/district/athletics.cfm

Sports Registration can be done here:
https://scfschools.revtrak.net/athletic-fees/#/f/athletics-fees

Starts Dates for each Winter Sport: 

MS Boys Basketball & MS Girls Wrestling- Practice starts on
Monday, October 28, 2024
Boys & Girls Hockey and Girls Basketball- Practice starts on
Monday, November 11, 2024
Boys & Girls Wrestling and Boys Basketball- Practice starts on
Monday, November 18, 2024
MS Girls Basketball and MS Boys & Girls Wrestling- Practice starts
on Monday, January 6, 2025

We wish our winter sports teams the best of luck as they prepare for
their upcoming seasons. We know that many of them are coming off of
very successful years and we know this year will be even better! 

Winter Sports Club Powerlifting-  Open to students in 7th-12th grade.
Powerlifting started with a team meeting on Tuesday, October 15th. If
you are interested, but couldn’t make the meeting contact coach
Jordan Braund - jordanrbraund@gmail.com
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#SAINTSNATION

Student Attendance & Grades: 
This will continue to be a focus this year! A reminder that these are STUDENT-
ATHLETES and the student comes first! Students need to be in class in order to
practice or play their sports. Students can be gone for school-related functions
or appointments, otherwise student must get PRIOR approval from Mrs. Rose,
Mr. Wilson, or Mr. Imhoff to miss school and still be able to attend a practice or
a game. 

School Spirit & Sportsmanship: We want to continue to focus on team spirit and
great sportsmanship. This means cheering for our team and not against others.
This also means being respectful to our opponents (players, coaches, and fans),
officials, and game workers!.

pg. 26

Also, I want to say thank you to all of our athletes for representing SCF
so well with your athleticism, work ethic, and grit! Thank you to the
parents and fans for all your support for our athletes and teams. Lastly,
a big thank you to our game workers and officials- you all work a very
thankless job that is so incredibly hard, and without you, our athletes
would never be able to compete, THANK YOU! 

A reminder to all SCF athletic fans- the WIAA and St. Croix Falls require
good sportsmanship at education-based sporting events. SCF’s Athletic
Department core values are Integrity, Sportsmanship, and Leadership.
We ask our athletes and coaches to commit to these values, and I want
to encourage you, our families and fans, to also do your best to exhibit
great integrity, sportsmanship, and leadership. 

Thank you, 
Tara Rose
SCF Athletic Director
roseta@scfschools.com Phone 715-483-2507 ext. 1305

Additional Note:
Transportation has been a challenge this fall, and I must say a big
thank you to all the bus drivers, coaches, staff, and parents who have
stepped up to help transport our kids to events. We couldn’t do it
without you, and I’m incredibly grateful for your help! I also want to
thank those of you who have been stepping up to help with
transportation moving into the winter season- we appreciate you.

mailto:roseta@scfschools.com


Learning

is Fun
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TOO Sick for School? When to Stay Home.

1. Fever: 100.4 F or greater. Student may return to school when fever-free for 24
hours without using any fever reducing medications.

2. Vomiting/Diarrhea: Any unexplained vomiting episode. May return 24 hours after
last episode. Diarrhea=three or more unexplained episodes of watery or loose stool
in 24 hours OR sudden onset of loose stools. May return 24 hours after last episode.

3. Cough: Serious, sustained coughing, shortness of breath, or difficulty breathing.
Consult with a health care provider.

4. Rash: Any new rash accompanied by fever. May return after rash goes away and
fever free or clearance given by health care provider.

5. Skin Lesions/Sores: Drainage from a sore that cannot be contained within a
bandage OR sores are increasing in size OR new sores are developing day-to-day.
Consult with a health care provider

Information on Head Lice 

An estimated 6 to 12 million infestations occur each year in the United States, most often
among children ages 3 to 11 years of age. It is a good idea to check your child’s hair
frequently. 

Head lice are not dangerous. They do not transmit disease, but they spread easily. Head lice
are tiny, wingless insects that live close to the human scalp and feed on human blood. The
eggs (nits) are tiny, tear-drop shaped; and attach to the hair shaft and are often found
around the nap of the neck or ears. Nits may appear yellowish or white and can look similar
to dandruff. But, unlike dandruff, they can be difficult to remove. Baby lice (nymphs) are
smaller and grow to adult size in 1-2 weeks. Adult lice are the size of a sesame seed and are
tan to grayish-white. Lice crawl, they do not fly or jump. 

Infestation can occur at home, school or in the community. Head lice are mostly spread by
direct head to head contact – for example, during play at home or school, slumber parties,
sports activities or camp. Sometimes, head lice are spread via objects that were in recent
contact with a person infected by head lice, such as hats scarves, combs, brushes, hair
attachments, etc. It is very important to check your students hair throughout the school
year. 
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HEAD LICE TREATMENT RECOMMENDATIONS
 

Examine each family member’s head. A magnifying glass in good light may help.
Wash your hands between examinations.
Consult with your doctor or go to the pharmacy for a lice killing product. Follow the
directions on the labels or inserts of the medicated product. 
Promptly treat all members of the family who have head lice. Follow the product
directions exactly!!! If your child has very thick or long hair, 2 treatment packages
may be needed.
Each head lice treatment product is different and instructions vary. It is
EXTREMELY important to follow the directions included with the product you
choose to use.
Some lice killing products are applied to dry hair. If the lice killing product
recommends shampooing hair prior to use, do not use a combination
shampoo/conditioner or conditioner. 
Lice killing products should be applied and rinsed at a sink, not in the shower or
bathtub, to avoid unnecessary chemical exposure. Protect the neck, ears, and face
with a dry towel. Make sure the child is comfortable as this process takes several
minutes.
Do not wash the hair for 1-2 days after treatment for lice.
It is not necessary, but hair can be combed with a fine-tooth nit comb or tweezers
to remove all nits (eggs).
Remove mattress pads, sheets, pillowcases, and blankets from beds. Wash and dry
on hot setting
Put pillows, non-washable bedding, stuffed toys, furniture throw pillows, etc. in a
dryer set on hot for 30 minutes; or seal them on a plastic bag for 7-14 days.
Make beds with clean linen.
Thoroughly vacuum all mattresses, upholstered furniture, carpet, car seats, and
seats in the car/s, especially around buttons. 
Wash all jackets, sweaters, hats, and other clothing that may have come in contact
with head lice in the last 3-4 days.
Take non-washable clothing to the dry cleaners or use an alternative treatment:
dyer for 30 minutes or seal in plastic bag for 7-14 days.
Notify all people who were in contact with any family member with head lice in the
past week. Inform them, they must check for head lice/nits, treat persons with head
lice/nits and do thorough house cleaning. This step is important to avoid re-
infestation. 
Many products require another treatment in 7 to 10 days. Check product inserts or
labels for details. 
Do not use the product more often than the directions state. Do not use the
product to prevent head lice. The risk is developing immunity to the product.
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Little Saints are having fun. Want to be a part of it? Join our TEAM!
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Kids Care
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https://scfschools.revtrak.net/rw-community-education/


Kids Care Kids are having fun AND learning
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COMMUNITY EDUCATION PRESENTS
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You Can STILL Register

https://scfschools.revtrak.net/rw-community-education/
https://apexgymnast.com/commed
https://scfschools.revtrak.net/rw-community-education/


Looking for other community opportunities or support? 
Visit our Community Links page of the SCF Website

https://www.scf.k12.wi.us/community/communitylinks.cfm

Classes available for registration at: 
 https://scfschools.revtrak.net/rw-community-education/

Community Education Website: 
 https://www.scf.k12.wi.us/community/

COMMUNITY EDUCATION PRESENTS

pg. 35

Woodland Chorale will be returning to St Croix Falls in 2025.
Auditions for the Chorale will take place in December and
the chorale will begin rehearsals in January 2025. All who
love to sing are welcome. Please look for more information
on the website, the SCF Activities Facebook page or contact
Shawn Gudmunsen at gudmush@scfschools.com

https://www.scf.k12.wi.us/community/communitylinks.cfm
https://scfschools.revtrak.net/rw-community-education/
https://www.scf.k12.wi.us/community/


COMMUNITY EDUCATION PRESENTS

Driver’s Education: St Croix Falls students interested in Driver’s
Ed

OPTION 1 Drivers Education is available online through Northwood
Technical College.  All information is available by calling 715-234-
7082 and select option 4, or can be found at:
https://www.northwoodtech.edu/continuing-education-and-
training/driver-training/drivers-ed
OPTION 2 St Croix Valley Driving School is located in St Croix Falls.
New classes begin September 18, 2023 and go through October 12,
2023Classes are held Monday - Thursday 6-8 PM. Classes are also
available online through SCVD. All information is available by calling
or texting 715-553-6602 or email scvds.office@gmail.com
OPTION 3 Bumper to Bumper School of Driving is located in the
Somerset/New Richmond area and offers services to St Croix Falls
students. All information is available by calling 715-417-8316, email
Btbsdllc@gmail.com, or on their website: btbsdllc.com

pg. 36



COMMUNITY EDUCATION PREVIEW

Join the Genius behind Fiddlehead Kitchen for a cooking class. 
You’ve seen these fantastic ladies in Balsam Lake at the Barred

Owl as well as a number of different pop-up locations in the 
St Croix Valley.

Returning this WINTER
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SCF EMPLOYMENT

https://www.scf.k12.wi.us/district/employment.cfm
https://www.scf.k12.wi.us/district/employment.cfm

